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3 March 2016

Mr John Miller
Commodore, Combwich Cruising Club
32 Puriton Pk
Bridgwater
TA7 8BL
Dear John, 
OTTERHAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL - RESPONSE TO COMBWICH CRUISING CLUB PAPER PRESENTED ON 10.2.16

At the meeting of this Council on 10.2.16, we were presented with a document from Mr Bill Johnson on behalf of the Combwich Boat Club, trying to justify putting a shipping container on the village green which is owned by the parish council. The Council had neither been consulted nor had permission been asked for. On behalf of the Council I agreed that we would consider that document and respond in writing after the next Council meeting on 3.3.16. The document was sent to the two members not present at the meeting so that we were all fully informed of the boat club views and the history of this issue.

Briefly listed below is the sequence of events:
· 1st December 2015 the boat club “bulldozed” the old shed (leaving glass and splinters on the ground that are still there) with no regard to other users of the Common e.g. children and dog walkers.

· 2nd December the shed was replaced with a shipping container 20’ long, 8’wide, 8’4” high

· Complaints were received from many residents. As a result I spoke to Bill Johnson to inform him the shipping container had to be taken away.

· 15th December 2015 a meeting with Cruising Club officers was held when they reluctantly agreed to remove it and asked for time (which we agreed) because of the Christmas holidays.
· 18th December 2015 the clerk wrote to the Cruising Club commodore, formally instructing them to remove the shipping container.
· 7th January 2016, members at the parish council meeting approved the action taken at the 18th December 2016 meeting. 

· 30th January 2016, because no answer had been received to the clerk’s letter I wrote again.

· 10th February 2016 Bill Johnson presented a document to the parish council in an attempt to justify their actions. The Council agreed to consider the document and respond in writing after its 3.3.16 meeting.

· 22nd February 2016 an email from John Miller (Commodore of the Cruising Club) to the clerk saying they would consider our letters at their AGM in March.

The following comments are a direct response to the Cruising Club document:  

Paragraphs 1 – 6 

Explains the history of the Cruising Club - no further comment

Paragraphs 7 

This paragraph makes reference to the storage of ‘safety and mud rescue equipment,’ however, in recent years, judged by what little equipment has been stored in the shed, there appears to be little justification for such a large container. The parish council is a responsible body and would not wish to compromise safety, which is why it agreed to a smaller structure at the meeting on 15.12.15, subject to us giving prior approval before being erected.

Paragraphs 8 – 9 

The document explains some of the history of the original shed placed there in 1993 against the wishes of the parish council. Retrospective planning permission (1/39/93/3) was applied for and granted for a temporary period of 5 years subject to “The use shall be discontinued, the safety hut removed and the land reinstated to its former condition on or before 30.6.98”. Unfortunately, the parish council at the time appeared to have overlooked this condition, we assume erroneously, because there is no discussion or consideration recorded in the minutes to the contrary. The full history of this period is available from correspondence and council minutes which demonstrate that the Cruising Club has a history of ignoring the wishes of the land owner, the parish council. We are prepared to place all the correspondence relating to this period on the Combwich website.

Paragraph 10. 

It should be noted that we first approached the Cruising Club back in 2006 re the portacabin as it and the surrounding area was in such a mess. Obviously as the years have passed, the shed deteriorated further. The Cruising Club claims the wooden portacabin was uneconomic to repair and decided to replace it with a steel shipping container. There was no consultation with the land owner or Sedgemoor District Council Planning Department. If they had consulted the council we would have advised that a shipping container would not be permitted, but we would be prepared to consider a smaller more appropriate building.  

Paragraph 11

The Cruising Club tried to liken the OPRA pavilion on the common to the shipping container. The pavilion has planning permission granted on 14th December 1989 (1 39/89/22) which is still fully complied with. It serves the whole community (unlike the shipping container, which serves only the Cruising Club, and whose members number few in the parish) and is full of equipment used for the village Fete, firework displays and occasional cricket matches etc.  It includes a marquee, gazebo, barbecue, firework display equipment, cricket equipment, tables, fund raising fete items and games, which benefit the whole community. The Fete, fireworks display and the occasional cricket matches provide an opportunity for all residents to attend, take part and enjoy. 

Paragraph 12 – 13

The Cruising Club seeks to suggest this is not a typical village green and more of a working port. The working port is surely the wharf and this part of the village green and the adjacent moorings are part of an amenity area. The days when this area had an industrial function are long gone as with the clay pits, the brickyard and the brush factory etc.

This container has been placed adjacent to a residential property, directly opposite the village hall in an area the parish council has been endeavouring to improve with the location of another seat, the relocation of the Combwich Buoy and grass cutting for the benefit of residents and visitors.

Paragraph 14

We acknowledge that the Cruising Club did instigate the sailing courses at Durleigh Reservoir (with financial help from others e.g. Hinkley, OPRA and the parish council) which we believe lasted 2 or 3 years. Other than this, there does not appear to be much evidence to suggest it has greatly contributed to village activities (although individual members might) over its many years in existence. 
Paragraph 15

The parish council rejects the claim a shipping container (suitably clad to blend in with the surroundings) is appropriate for this area. This is substantiated by the planning process which deems planning permission is required to erect a shipping container (with or without cladding). 

The parish council conclusions:
Since the last meeting, members have considered the document produced by the Cruising Club and reaffirmed our decision taken in January this year to instruct the Cruising Club to remove the shipping container from our village green as follows: -

1. This parish council instructs the Combwich Cruising Club to remove the shipping container from parish council land by 11 April 2016, after which time enforcement proceedings will commence.

2. After the removal of the shipping container, the council will consider any proposal for a more suitable building and will be prepared to work with the club to develop this area for the benefit of all.

Kind regards,
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Barry Leathwood
CHAIRMAN OTTERHAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL
cc  
Mr M Savill (Secretary)


Mr B.Johnson
